
Keep NYC Congestion Tax Free

August 14, 2007

Statement by 
Walter L. McCaffrey

on behalf of
Keep NYC Congestion Tax Free

If the goal truly is to reduce traffic,  the city has a moral and legal 
obligation to seek any and all alternatives before adding a new tax scheme to 
overburdened New Yorkers.   Further,  the  plan  foresees  less  than an  8% 
improvement  in  traffic  density,  with  the  bulk  of  the  federal  funding 
earmarked for the city to spend on other priorities.  The fact remains that the 
overall congestion tax and vehicle surveillance plan still can -- and should -- 
be derailed by the various legislatures if its proponents fail to prove the plan 
will  not cause our citizens, especially those so vigorously opposed in the 
outerboroughs, an onerous expense and disruption.  At all times, the public’s 
best interest should be in the driver’s seat, and we will keep our hazard lights 
on to continue warning all New Yorkers to the problems ahead.


